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“Everything is possible for 

one who believes”  
Mark 9:23 

 

 

UPCOMING DATES 

 

06/01 – School reopens @ 8am 

09/01 – Year 9 English Theatre trip  

16/01 – Year 9 Progress Evening 

24/01 – Jubilee Year 2025 – Pilgrims of Hope official schools’ launch 

27/01 – Holocaust Memorial Day 

30/01 – Year 9 Curriculum Information Evening 

06/02 – Year 7 Progress Evening 

14/02 – School closes @ 2.55pm 

 

 

HEADTEACHER’S WELCOME  

As we approach the festive period, can I thank all our families for their continued support of 

school. As you will read, it has been an extremely busy term with a vast array of trips, events and 

fixtures across all year groups. 

Last week our Year 11 pupils received their mock examination results in a similar way to how their 

final GCSE/BTEC grades will be delivered in August. Can I thank both the pupils and their teachers 

for all their hard work and dedication over what has been a demanding period. 

Could I ask families to refrain from taking their children on holiday during the school term. There 

has been a change in legislation which prevents schools from authorising holidays under almost 

any circumstances. Your support on this matter would be greatly appreciated. 

I would like to publicly thank Father Brian for his continued support and presence around school. 

As a secondary school, we are extremely fortunate to have Father visit us on a weekly basis and 

facilitate visits to both St Joseph’s and St Edward’s over the course of the year. 

Finally, on behalf of the Governors, the staff and myself can I thank families for all their kind and 

generous charitable donations and to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
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FIND US ON SOCIAL MEDIA 

To keep up to date with our latest news as and when it happens and to celebrate all 

things St. Bede’s, follow our social media channels:  

https://www.stbedesblackburn.com/social/ 
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YEAR 11: EN ROUTE TO SUCCESS 

Last month, our Year 11 pupils took part in their 

Mock exams. They approached these exams 

with a serious attitude, recognising the 

importance of this stage in their academic 

journey. On Mock Results Day, pupils received 

their results, marking a significant milestone in 

their preparation for the final GCSE exams. We 

are proud of all our pupils for their hard work, and 

particularly wanted to recognise those with the 

highest level of attitude to learning and excellent 

attendance—these pupils were rewarded with a 

"Save the Date" card for the prom, adding an 

exciting milestone to look forward to.  More 

students will receive "Save the Date" cards in 

March and May. 

 

CHRISTMAS COMMUNITY EVENT 

We welcomed relatives of our student Prefects 

and Guardians for our annual Christmas 

Community event. Our guests enjoyed musical 

performances and a festive buffet while 

catching up with family members. A great time 

was had by all! 

 

AUTHOR VISIT 

We were thrilled to host renowned author Tom 

Palmer at our school this half term. This special 

event provided a unique opportunity for students 

and staff to engage with Tom, whose work has 

captivated readers with many successful stories 

such as “After the War”. During the visit he shared 

insights into his creative process, answered 

questions, and inspired our community to explore 

the power of storytelling. It was an unforgettable 

experience for everyone involved! 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 

This term we held the ‘Ber months attendance 

challenge. Pupils who have had an outstanding 

attendance in October, November and 

December were entered into the ‘Wheel of 

Names’. 319 pupils were entered into the live 

draw and there was a £50 Amazon voucher 

winner in each year group.  

Please continue to encourage your child to 

attend school regularly and on time. 

 

 

SCHOOL LIAISON EVENT 

Next half term we will be hosting a School Liaison 

Event. Information and support on different 

aspects of school life; school uniform recycling 

event and refreshments are just some of the 

things we plan to offer. More details will be sent 

to families in January. 

 

‘BE LIKE BEDE’ ADVENT TOMBOLA 

Our students have been awarded with Advent 

tokens throughout December for a chance to 

have a go on our St Bede's tombola. Students 

were recognised for showing a virtue linked to the 

Advent theme. They have been recognised for 

showing resilience and improvement during the 

week of Hope; kindness and empathy for the 

week of Peace and positivity for the week of Joy. 

 

 
 

 

 

 



  

PREFECTS’ CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Our Year 11 Prefects celebrated their Christmas 

Party at The Whitehall Hotel. Students enjoyed a 

Christmas Dinner followed by an After Eight Ice 

Cream sundae before dancing the night away 

together. This celebration was a thank you for the 

valued contribution our Prefects make to our 

school community. 

 

REFUGEE AND ASYLUM SEEKER CENTRE TRIP  

We recently took our GCSE Drama pupils to the 

Asylum and Refugee Community (ARC) as part 

of their coursework. This inspiring trip offered 

students a unique opportunity to meet and 

interview individuals at the centre, listening to 

their powerful and moving stories firsthand.  

The pupils deeply engaged with the people 

there, gaining a profound understanding of their 

experiences and the challenges faced by 

refugees and asylum seekers. These 

conversations have become the foundation for 

a meaningful and thought-provoking piece of 

drama that the students are now developing as 

part of their GCSE studies.  

 

YEAR 7 WELCOME MASS  

During the first half term, we were delighted to 

welcome our Year 7 pupils and their families to 

our annual Year 7 Welcome Mass, celebrated by 

Father Brian. The pupils played an active role in 

the planning of the Mass, contributing with 

readings and presenting the offertory. The staff 

choir also performed, adding to the spirit of the 

occasion. All of the pupils joined together to sing 

a special song chosen for the Mass, making it a 

memorable and joyful time for our school 

community. It was a wonderful way to celebrate 

the beginning of their journey with us! 

 

  

 

 

 

 YEAR 7 MASS VISIT 

This term, small groups of KS3 pupils also attended 

Mass at St. Edward’s Church in Darwen, joining 

younger pupils from the primary school. Father 

Brian celebrated the Mass, and all families were 

invited to join this special time when our parish 

community came together in prayer and 

reflection 

 

SPORTING SUCCESS  

St Bedes’ students have again been excelling in 

recent sporting events, showcasing impressive 

talent and dedication across various disciplines. 

The Indoor Athletics Blackburn with Darwen 

Championships crowned the Year 7 & 8 Girls and 

Year 8 Boys teams, who all finished in 1st place. 

These victories mean they will represent BwD at 

the prestigious Lancashire School Games. The 

Year 7 Boys also put in a strong performance, 

securing 3rd place. In the Lancashire Schools 

Table Tennis Team Competition, the Year 11 

Girls team were runners-up, while the Year 10/11 

Boys team were champions. Looking ahead, we 

will be hosting the Northwest Gymnastics 

Competition on Sat, 11th Jan 2025, with 6 teams 

from across both Key Stage 3 and Key Stage 4 

ready to compete. This event promises to be 

another exciting showcase of local talent. 

Congratulations to all the students for their 

fantastic achievements, and best of luck to those 

heading to the Lancashire School Games and 

the upcoming gymnastics competition! 

 

PAIRED READING WITH PRIMARY SCHOOLS 

Our students have continued to support 

reception and Key Stage 1 primary feeder pupils 

to share the love of reading. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

ADVENT AT ST. BEDE’S 

During Advent, our school community embraced 

the spirit of giving through our annual Christmas 

Jumper Day, supporting the Caritas Advent 

Appeal. This year, donations also went towards 

the Caritas Valencia appeal, and any toiletry 

items collected were given to local homeless 

charities. A heartfelt thank you to everyone for 

supporting our Advent charity focus. 

We invited pupils to help decorate St Bede’s 

Christmas Tree, which took pride of place in the 

Arrowsmith building atrium. This year, pupils 

donated beautiful decorations, and some Year 7 

students even created their own Christmas 

baubles featuring a St Bede’s design. We were 

grateful for all the contributions that made our 

tree so special.  

 

This week, Father Brian led services for all year 

groups, reflecting on the important message of 

Advent. Thoughtfully planned and prepared by 

our prayer leaders, these services offered a 

meaningful opportunity for our community to 

reflect and pray as we approached Christmas. 

 
 

FOOD & NUTRITION 

 

This half term, our second group of key stage 3 

classes have joined the Food & Nutrition journey, 

focusing on developing and showcasing a 

variety of skills and techniques. We continued to 

refine knife skills and emphasized health and 

safety in the kitchen. Additionally, we explored 

the origins of our food and wrapped up the term 

with some festive baking! We’re excited for the 

Spring term, when we can involve more students 

in cooking activities! 

 

 

 

 

 

PANATHALON BOWLING EVENT 

Two teams of KS3 pupils attended the 

Panathalon Bowling Event at Blackburn Bowlplex 

finishing in fourth place. 

 
 

HARDWICK HALL, EDUCATIONAL VISIT  

On Monday 9th December Y11 History students 

visited Hardwick Hall in Derbyshire which is their 

Historical Environment study for the 2025 round of 

exams. Students had a great day exploring the 

site and were commended by the National Trust 

staff on their behaviour and academic curiosity. 

 

CATHOLIC SOCIAL TEACHING IN HISTORY  

Finally, Year 7 and Year 9 History students have 

recently started new units on Medieval Religion 

(Year 7) and The Holocaust (Year 9) and have 

been reflecting in lessons how these topics link to 

our Catholic Social Teachings at St. Bede's. 

STONYHURST DEBATE 

 

In October, our Year 10 pupils participated in a 

debate with students from St. Augustine’s RCHS, 

marking the return of this annual event. The 

debate provided an excellent opportunity for 

pupils to develop invaluable debating skills while 

meeting other young people from across the 

Diocese. As part of the day, students were given 

a tour of the historic collections at Stonyhurst, with 

a particular focus on Christian symbolism and 

imagery—topics that are explored in their RE 

GCSE studies. It was a day filled with both 

intellectual challenge and cultural enrichment, 

offering a unique learning experience for all 

involved. 

 

 

 

 



  

DRAMA TRIPS  

This term has been filled with incredible 

opportunities for our students to experience the 

magic of live theatre!  

Recently, our Year 7 pupils enjoyed a fantastic 

trip to Liverpool to watch Aladdin. The show was 

a vibrant and exciting production, introducing 

many of our students to the joy and wonder of 

the theatre.  

On the last day of term, our Year 10 Performing 

Arts and GCSE Drama students will head to 

London to watch the iconic production of The 

Lion King.  This world-renowned musical promises 

to inspire and provide invaluable insights into the 

world of professional theatre.  

CHARITY WORK 

Nightsafe work with young people who are 

homeless or are at risk of homelessness and will 

provide accommodation, day centres with 

information, advice, and guidance. We will help 

with emergency needs and empower our young 

people to play a positive part in their local 

community. 

Pupils in our school have been collecting items 

for the homeless of Blackburn and support the 

charity work of Nightsafe. We provided 80 boxes. 

 

CAREERS’ VISITS 

This term, we have had an extensive range of 

Careers’ visits to help pupils understand different 

areas of the work place. In today’s competitive 

job market, understanding the work place is 

essential for career success.  

Engaging with local businesses and Colleges in 

Blackburn and Burnley, as well as visiting 

institutions like WEC; all have provided hands-on 

experience and valuable industry insights.  

 

 

 

 

YEAR 11 GCSE FIELDWORK 

This term, our Year 11 Geography students took 

part in their physical geography fieldwork at the 

River Darwen. Pupils worked in teams to measure 

the river's width, depth, and velocity, while also 

observing the surrounding landscape. Despite 

the wet conditions, the students remained 

focused and demonstrated excellent teamwork 

and resilience. 

 

OXFORD UNIVERSITY VISIT 

Pupils in Years 9 and 10 had a chance to 

experience life at one of the country’s most 

famous Universities. The visit offered a unique 

opportunity to explore one of the world’s most 

prestigious academic institutions. With its stunning 

architecture, rich history, and world-class 

reputation. 

 

SPOTLIGHT ON ART 

Our budding Key Stage 3 artists have been 

exploring a range of themes. Year 7 art students 

are exploring the theme Into the Wild, capturing 

the beauty of nature through drawing, painting, 

and mixed media. Year 8 students are focusing 

on portraiture, developing skills in proportion, 

expression, and likeness using pencil, charcoal, 

and paint. Whereas, Year 9 artists are inspired by 

Tim Burton’s unique style, creating characters 

and scenes with exaggerated features, dark 

contrasts, and quirky details using various media 

to refine their artistic expression. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION TRIPS AND INTERFAITH 

WEEK EVENTS 

This term, our students have had the opportunity 

to explore and deepen their understanding of 

different faiths through several enriching 

activities and trips. 

 

Our Year 11 pupils visited St. Joseph's Church and 

Whitefield Synagogue, where they explored the 

practices, traditions, and history of the Catholic 

Church and Judaism. The guided tours offered 

valuable insights into the architecture, symbols, 

and rituals of both faiths, fostering a deeper 

appreciation for religious diversity and interfaith 

understanding. 

Meanwhile, some of our Year 10 pupils visited the 

Manchester Jewish Museum, where they learned 

about the rich history of the Jewish community in 

Manchester.  

 

A highlight of their visit was making their own 

challah bread, a traditional bread enjoyed on 

Shabbat and special occasions. This hands-on 

activity brought their studies to life, offering a 

deeper understanding of Jewish culture and 

traditions. 

 

 

 

 

As part of Interfaith Week, our Year 9 pupils 

participated in a visit to Guardian Angels in Bury, 

where they met with students from other schools 

and engaged with speakers representing a 

variety of world faiths. Additionally, we 

welcomed guest speakers from Building Bridges 

Burnley, who shared insights into interfaith 

dialogue and understanding. These experiences 

encouraged meaningful conversations and 

fostered mutual respect and learning among 

students of different backgrounds. 

 

All of these activities have provided our students 

with memorable opportunities to reflect, 

engage, and grow in their understanding of the 

diverse world around them. 

 

LAUDATO SI CENTRE VISIT 

In October, pupils from our Social Justice Group 

and Ecology Club visited the Salford Diocese 

Laudato Si Centre at Wardley Hall in Salford. 

During the visit, they took part in planting and 

foraging activities, learning firsthand about 

sustainable practices and environmental 

stewardship. The pupils also engaged in 

thoughtful discussions about how they can 

connect Ecology and Social Justice back at 

school, exploring practical ways to make a 

positive impact in their community. It was an 

inspiring day that deepened their understanding 

of the importance of caring for both people and 

the planet. 

Wishing all our school community a 

happy, holy and safe Christmas break. 

 

 

 

 

 



 


